NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held on-line via Zoom on Tuesday 1st December 2020.
PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
C Walters, S Rees, R Barnes, K Cash, L Lloyd, G Meredydd, 


D Norcross, E Richards, D Rigby, E Rogers and County Cllr Dennis. 
104/20
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)
There were no apologies.
105/20
DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

There were no declarations made at this time.
106/20
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES:   (Agenda item 3)

The minutes of the Meeting held on the 3rd and 17th November was approved.  Proposed by Cllr Rogers and seconded by Cllr Rees, proposed by Cllr Rees and seconded by Cllr Rigby respectively and agreed by the full Council.

107/20
MATTERS ARISING:  (Agenda item 4)

a)
Ladies Walk.  The Clerk had contacted the Contractor following the lockdown period to see when the fence would be erected and was informed that the materials were being delivered last week and that it was hoped that the fence would be erected last Thursday or Friday.  The Clerk messaged the Contractor on Friday evening to see if the work had been done.  As there was no response the Clerk carried out a site visit on Sunday and reported that nothing has been done.  The Clerk is chasing for this information via telephone and email.
b)
Princes Gate.  The Clerk stated that she has informed Princes Gate that the Council would like assistance with obtaining a survey report on the Town Moor and was awaiting a quote for the survey from Cllr Norcross in order to forward on to Princes Gate.  Cllr Norcross informed Council that the cost of the survey is £550 per day and should take approximately 2.5 days.  Rods will be inserted into the ground to test and clean the pipes out.  

c)
Fire Risk Assessment.  Cllr Walters stated that he has contacted two companies 
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regarding fire extinguishers and that they will be calling out next week to give him prices.
108/20
REPORT OF THE COUNTY COUNCILLORS:  (Agenda item 5)

a)
Pavements.  County Cllr Dennis is to meet with the Highways Maintenance team later this week to look at the problems identified following his inspection with Cllr Rogers.

b)
Castle.  County Cllr Dennis stated that the Property Section is looking into the damaged Information Sign at the Castle, but they are not sure where it originated from.  The Clerk suggested that it may be from CADW.  

c)
Community Speed Watch.  Members are being registered with Dyfed Powys Police.

d)
CCTV.  County Cllr Dennis is still looking into getting the CCTV pole repainted.

e)
Play Park.  County Cllr Dennis has met with Cllr Norcross regarding the problems at the play area with drainage.  

f)
Carding Mill Lane.  County Cllr Dennis stated that he met with the site manager and the bollard has been replaced and is to remain in situ at all times.
g)
Election Costs.  This item was heard by the County Council’s Committee on the 19th November 2020.  As no report had been prepared, it was adjourned until the meeting on the 28th January 2021.  The Clerk raised her concern in relation to including this funding in the Town Council’s Precept figures as this needs to be done this month.  
h)
Social Care.  County Cllr Dennis stated that the County Council are looking into post 16 Education in Pembrokeshire - staying on at School, going to College or both for A’ levels and vocational subjects.
i)
Estyn Inspection.  County Cllr Dennis informed the Town Council that Portfield School had an excellent report and did well across the board. 
j)
Ysgol Preseli.  County Cllr Dennis informed the Town Council that Preseli is considered to be the best state school in Wales over the last ten years.
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k)
Education budget.  Cllr Rees raised her concerns with the County Council flat-lining the Education budget saying that there has been no increase in four years for Narberth CP School.  Cllr Rees added that the Education budget used to be ring-fenced and increased in line with inflation.  

109/20
REPORT OF THE CLERK:  (Agenda item 6)

a)
Jehovah’s Witnesses.  The Clerk informed Councillors that she had received a copy of the Watchtower for each Councillor.
b)
Section 137.  The Clerk informed members that the appropriate sum for the purposes of S.137 of the Local Government Act 1972 for 2021-22 is £8.41.

c)
Donation.  The Clerk read out a letter from Span Arts requesting a financial donation towards the running of next year’s Plant Sale.  




IT WAS RESOLVED to keep this request until the March meeting of the Town Council when all requests for financial assistance are considered.  

d)
Casual Vacancies.  The Clerk stated that she has put up Notices on the two Council Notice Boards, Nobles Newsagents, the Library, on the Town Council’s Webpage and in the Narberth & Whitland Observer.
e)
Back Lane.  The Clerk stated that the Town Council had received photographs of the dog faeces being left at Back Lane on their Facebook page.  

f)
Audit webinar.  The Clerk had attended the webinar and stated that from next year Audits will be carried out on a three year cycle.  Two of the years will be similar to as they are now, although carried out by Audit Wales, and one year will be a more in-depth Audit held at a local office where the Clerk will be asked to bring various documents etc.  This audit will be more expensive due to the extra work and time involved.  
110/20  PLANNING APPLICATIONS:  (Agenda item 7)

a)
20/0639/PA  Marland, Stoneyford - Alterations and extension – No Objection

110.1
Application withdrawal:
19/1028/PA  22 High Street – Craft Beer Bar.
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110.2
Application hearing:

20/0369/PA  Old CP School – The application is to be heard by Planning and Public Rights of Way Committee on Tuesday 8th December via public-I remote connect.  Cllr Rees declared an interest as her step-son is one of the owners.
111/20  NARBERTH TOWN:  (Agenda item 8)
a)
Roundabout.  Cllr Rogers stated that she was going to get in touch with County Cllr Morse to see if Narberth could have a painted roundabout at Jesse Road/Kiln Park Corner. 
b)
Festive Lights.  Cllr Rogers stated that the town looks lovely.

c)
Pavements.  Cllr Rogers stated that there were a lot of problems with the amount of mud being left on the pavements by the new housing estate.  Cllr Rogers has reported this to the County Council on numerous occasions.

d)
Double yellow lines.  Members discussed the need to have double yellow lines installed by the new housing estate in order to stop vehicles from parking on the hill and on the bend.





IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should write to the County Council with this request and if successful, for the area to be included in the Enforcement Officers route.
e)
Disposable gloves.  Complaints have been received with regard to the amount of disposable gloves used at forecourts being blown around Jesse Road.  




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk would ask the newspaper for an article to be put in the Observer to ask motorists to dispose of these gloves properly.

  f)
Layby.  The Clerk was asked to request that the white lines be repainted at the layby in Station Road.
g)
Zebra Crossing.  Cllr Richards informed Council that a ticket has been raised to re-paint the Zebra Crossing.

h)
Light up Narberth.  Cllr Meredydd thanked the Mayor for sending out the poster and asked if he could resend this.
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i)
Play Park.  Cllr Norcross and Cllr Cash reported on the Town Moor and stated that as it is so boggy the play park either needed to be moved or the whole of the Town Moor needs to be drained.   Cllr Cash has found a Drainage Engineer who has agreed to have a look.  Members discussed the ongoing issues with the Moor and the fact that when the drains were cleared years ago, it did help for a while.  Cllr Rees offered to help the Play Park Committee with a grant application for draining the whole of the Moor.  County Cllr Dennis stated that he knew someone from the County Council who was involved with the previous drainage work on the Moor and that he would hopefully meet him on site to find out what he knows and report back to the Play Park Committee.   Cllr Rees aired caution as there are water mains running along the Moor which feed properties via metered connections.   The Clerk was asked to request a map of the location of Dwr Cymru Welsh Water mains on the Town Moor.        
112/20
CHURCHYARD GUIDANCE AND POLICY:   (Agenda item 9)

Nothing to report.  

113/20
ELECTION COSTS:  (Agenda item 10)

The Clerk had not received any correspondence on this.

114/20
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS:  (Agenda item 11)
The  Clerk stated that she had received a hard copy of the Conditions for erecting the Christmas Lights from the County Council and had forwarded this on to the Town Council’s Contractor.  The Clerk had checked the motifs that had been erected so far and considered one motif in Spring Gardens to be a bit low.  The height has now been adjusted.  
Cllr Walters brought Council up to date with the reasons for the delay in the festive lighting being installed, which was due to the Festive Lighting Company sending down the incorrect bands for fixing the motifs to the lampposts.  

Cllr Walters informed Council that he has contacted three Companies to ask for quotes for the hiring/purchase of 30 motifs for next year and asked that the Christmas Lights Committee meet in February to start the ball rolling.  
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115/20
DATE FOR FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING:  (Agenda item 12)
The Finance Committee agreed meet on Monday 28th December, at 7 p.m., via a Zoom meeting to discuss next year’s budget requirements.

It was agreed to hold a Finance Committee meeting prior to this date on the 15th December 2020 at 7.30 p.m.

116/20
FINANCIAL REPORT:  (Agenda item 13)

Income received:

a)
Nat West Interest – November 2020 
£        .19   
116.1
Payments due:
a)
Chris Viggars (1 Castle, 1 Church) - 




£  215.00
b)
Donations as agreed in March once accounts have been received.

c)
Tindle Newspapers (Observer) - 





£  168.00
d)
Festive Lighting -


 




£4317.60


IT WAS RESOLVED to make these payments.  Proposed by Cllr Rogers, seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by full Council.
The Clerk also asked for permission to pay Western Services for the erection and dismantling of the Christmas Lights, minus the 10% retention fee, when she received the Invoice.


IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should do this.

The Clerk asked about the cheque for Dyffryn Taf as to her knowledge no Prize Evening was held this year. 



IT WAS FURTHER RESOLVED to wait until contact was made by Dyffryn Taf before writing this cheque.
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